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June 2022 issue of the Swan Harbor RC Newsletter 

No Meeting or Fly-in Event in June 
  

Membership & Treasury Report – May Reprint 
 

Old Business: 

• Spring Fly-In Cancelled – Inclement Weather 

• 2022 Remaining Club Events:  

• Proposal: Combined Club Picnic & Swap Meet 

• Sept 10th: Main Event  

• Sept 24th: Rain Date 

• December 3rd: Christmas Party 
 

New Business: None 
 

Other Area Events: 

• Warbirds Over Delaware: July 13th thru 16th 

• Antiques and Classics: August 7th 

• Wings Over Piper: August 4th thru 7th  

• New Garden Air & Car Show: August 30th  
 

Tech Talk: No Tech Talk sessions for the summer 
  

Next Club Meeting & Cookout:  Tuesday, July 12th at 7pm at the SHRC Flying Field 
 

Club Pics 
 

General Information 

 
 

http://www.swanharborrc.com/


 
No Meeting or Fly-in Event in June 
 
 Due to inclement weather forecasted for the day, the Spring Fly-in was cancelled and as 
initially planned there wasn’t a rain date scheduled. The board decided it didn’t want to risk 
purchasing all the food for the event and then have it go to waist. The decision also took into 
consideration any damage that could have been inflicted on the side grass parking areas. The 
club has worked hard to improve the field and wanted to preserve it for another day. 
 
 The Fly-In was intended to take the place of the June club meeting so there is no news 
to report from a June meeting. The next scheduled club meeting and cookout will be held on 
Tuesday, July 12th at 7pm at the Swan Harbor RC flying field. At the July meeting, Steve will be 
proposing having a combined Flea Market/Swap Meet and Fall Club Picnic Fly-In on Saturday, 
September 10th with a rain date of Saturday, September 24th. The Board welcomes all 
members to attend the monthly meetings to help guide the club in its on-going endeavors. 
Hope to see you there! 

 
Membership & Treasury Report (Reprint from May Meeting) 
 
 Membership: Steve informed members that the club ended the 2021 year with 86 
members. As of the May 2022 meeting we are holding firm at 77 paid up members. Note: we 
have signed up several new members since the May meeting. 

 Treasury: Steve reviewed the club’s financial status as of the meeting date and noted 

the club is in great shape as usual. Steve noted that he has accounted for and budgeted 150 

gallons of gas for the 2022 grass cutting season. 

 
Old Business 

Spring Fly-In 
Saturday, June 11th – Cancelled due to Inclement Weather 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Club Events:  

• Remaining 2022 Club Events:  

• Proposal: Combined Club Picnic Fly-In & Flea Market/Swap Meet 

• Sept 10th: Main Event  

• Sept 24th: Rain Date 

• December 3rd: Christmas Party 
 

New Business – None: 
 

Other Area Events: 
 

• Warbirds Over Delaware: July 13th through July 16th 

• Antiques and Classics: Saturday, August 7th 

• Wings Over Piper: Thursday, August 4th through 7th 

• New Garden Air & Car Show: August 30th  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
Tech Talk – None for the Summer 
 

Club PICS 
 

Collage submitted by Linda Dieffenbach 
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 Linda & Warren Dieffenbach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo by Bob Walker 

Dale’s Skydiver “Steven” 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

General Information: 

Membership Dues Policy 

 
To pay your club dues for the season, either as a renewing member or a new member, 

please forward them to Steve Snyder, Treasurer. As you all know we depend on our dues to 
fund projects and general maintenance for our club.  
 

Existing Annual Membership Renewals:  
o Annual renewal membership fee:   $75.00 

o Renewal period:     1/1/YR thru 3/31/YEAR   

o Payment is due by:    3/31/YEAR 

 

New Membership Dues:  

o Full year new membership fee:   $125.00 

o  Joining period:   1/1/YR thru 12/31/YEAR (*) 

• Fee Includes: 

o $75.00 annual membership fee  

o $50.00 first year initiation fee 

 

(*) Note: New members joining the club on 9/1/YR or after of that same year are 

considered paid in full for the current year and the immediately following year. 

The reason for this exception is that the current flying season is about 75% over 

and we want to give new members an incentive to join our club. 

 

You can pay your dues with PayPal: 

If you decide to pay your dues with PayPal go to the club’s website: swanharborrc.com 

and click on the top menu item How to Join. This section will explain everything you’ll need 

to know regarding how to join as a new member or pay your dues as a renewing member. 

In this section you will see the PayPal payment option as pictured below. Please take note 

that the PayPal payment option has a PayPal service fee of $2.50 added to the payment 

total. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
What members are working on:  Building a new aircraft, assembling an ARF, working on 

an old reliable, or want to sell something? We would love to hear about what you are working 
on. Send us some information and a couple of pics of your project and we will post it in the 
next monthly newsletter. Send your emails to: ronlazzeri@verizon.net. 

 
 
Newsletter: To receive the Swan Harbor RC Newsletter by email, please send a request to: 

sslotnick@mac.com. 
 

 
Photos: Anyone who would like to have new photos appear in the slideshow or the photo 

gallery is encouraged to send their photos to Stephen Slotnick at sslotnick@mac.com and he 
will add them as soon as he can. 

 
 
Interest in Joining the Club: Please see the instructions on the Swan Harbor RC website 

www.swanharborrc.com under the heading “How to Join.” Additional membership 
information or questions can be obtained from Steve Snyder at (443) 243-4324 or email: 
snyder800@gmail.com. 

 
 
Harford County’s No Smoking Policy on County Property:  
We follow all county rules and regulations and ask for your cooperation.  

 

Thank You! 
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